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Dear Family,

We are going to begin Unit 4 in Fundations® next week.  We are pleased with the progress that your child is making.  In this section we will learn one of the first spelling rules.  It is called the Bonus Letter Rule.  To read the word puff, one would only need the letters puf.  For the word hill only the letters hil, buzz only needs buz, and for the word kiss, only kis.
However, in our language when a one syllable word ends in an f, l, s, or z, a second f, l, s, or z is added when spelling the word (By the way, bus is one of our big rule breakers here!).  
This is very similar to our rules for the digraph ck, but here we double the final consonant instead of using ck.  We use the saying Sammy Loves Fried Zebras to remember which letters get doubled (s, l, f, z).  The rules are:

· It has one syllable.

· The f, l, s, or z sound is at the end of the word.

· It has a short vowel.

Your child will also learn the sound of all as in ball, tall, and wall.  When there is a bonus letter after the letter a, the sound of a changes.  
Home activities for the next 2 weeks will include these concepts.  
Enjoy!  If you have any questions, please contact me.  Thank you.
Sincerely,

